Peddle, Jennifer MTIC:EX

From: Lake.MLA, Terry LASS:EX

Sent: Friday, May 16, 2014 1:44 PM

To: .22

Cc: Thomson.MLA, Steve LASS:EX; Macdonald.MLA, Norm A LASS:EX; Routley.MLA, Bill
LASS:EX; Chandra Herbert, Spencer LASS:EX; info@canfor.com; Minister, ENV ENV:EX

Subject: RE: Clearwater Valley Logging Opposition

Dear  s.22

Thank you for your message regarding Canfor’s application for a cutting permit in the Clearwater Valley.

| have had an opportunity to get some background from staff at the Ministry of Forests, Lands, and Natural Resource
Operations and have reviewed the 1999 Guiding Principles for the Management of Land and Resources in the Upper
Clearwater Valley.

The current proposal focuses on salvage harvesting of timber affected by the mountain pine beetle which appears to be
consistent with the guidelines for Area G in the plan. MFLNRO staff are committed to honouring the principles of the
plan.

| understand Canfor has been able to re-engage with the Upper Clearwater Community with the assistance of Tom
Dickenson the Dean of Science at TRU. At their last meeting, Canfor presented their field work results from last summer
demonstrating a number of changes to their original proposal.

| am told that this new draft proposal clearly shows that Canfor has heard the community concerns from earlier
conversations. The company’s next step will be to continue to conduct additional field work to further define the
details of their plan followed by a return to the community with their final proposal.

Canfor is looking to finalize their plans this spring and summer with an expectation to harvest on issued authorities this
fall and into the winter. Harvesting is likely to occur over a number of years on any authorities as Canfor is looking to
address the Mountain Pine Beetle attacked stands in the short term with harvest of non- attacked timber over future
years.

Within the community conversation Canfor has exhibited a commitment to the Upper Clearwater agreement and in fact
are using some of the principles to the east of Area G — outside the agreement area

| understand the Upper Clearwater community is looking for additional information with respect to the definition of
salvage, the role of the Statutory Decision Maker in this process and a clearer picture of where the original agreement is
placed on the landscape. Thompson Rivers District staff of the Ministry will be assisting Canfor in these three areas.

Sincerely,

Terry Lake, DVM
MLA Kamloops North Thompson
Minister of Health

From: s.22
Sent: May 14, 2014 9:23 AM
To: Lake.MLA, Terry
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Cc: Thomson.MLA, Steve; Macdonald.MLA, Norm; Routley.MLA, Bill; Chandra Herbert.MLA, Spencer; info@canfor.com;
s.22 Minister, ENV ENV:EX
Subject: Clearwater Valley Logging Opposition

Dear Honourable Lake,

Please review the attached letter which addresses my concerns about the proposed logging
operation in the Clearwater Valley. | look forward to your response. | am copying additional officials
to ensure that they, too, will understand and be able to respond to my concerns.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

s.22
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